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NEWSLETTER 10th September 2021 

VALUE: Thankfulness 
“Every time I think of you I give thanks to my God.” Philippians 1.3 

 
"Be thankful for what you have; you'll end up having more. If you concentrate on what you don't have, 

you will never, ever have enough." - Oprah 
 

 

 
 

    

  

 

  

  

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

 This week has been all about getting back into the 
routines. The children have settled in and are getting 
used to the expectations of their new year group. The 
new staff are also settling in well and we now have 
Mrs Walton working with us every morning, 
providing an extra teacher for maths. This higher 
teacher to pupil ratio is part of our strategy to ensure 
that all pupils make really strong progress in maths.  
 
A new sports coach, Finley has started working with 
the children at lunch and in lessons. He will also be 
running the Tuesday and Wednesday after school 
clubs, that we are subsidising this term, as we would 
like more children to take advantage of this 
opportunity to be involved in healthy, physical 
activity. For more information, please contact the 
office. 
 
The new Reception 
children have begun 
their phased start to 
school and so far are 
doing really well. It is 
such a big step for them 
and they are managing it 
very well. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We welcomed Father Simon in on Monday and he 
thoroughly enjoyed leading the whole school 
collective worship and introducing our new value, 
thankfulness, and introduced the children to a lovely 
song on that theme. 
 
The Governing Body needs a new representative from 
the parent group.  Attached is a letter providing more 
information. Governors can make a really significant 
contribution to the school and many find it extremely 
rewarding.  If you are interested, please get in touch 
with one of the current governors or myself for 
further information. You may nominate yourself by 
emailing the office and the closing date is Friday 24th 
September. 
 
Now that we have fewer restrictions I am pleased to 
be able to invite parents in and if you have any issues, 
please let me know. I hope we see many of you at the 
meet the teacher meetings this week. 
 
Have a good weekend and stay safe, 
 
Jeremy Fisher 



 

    

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Fr Simon, our Vicar and governor, writes: 

 

As you’ll have read in Mr Fisher’s introduction to this newsletter, ‘thankfulness’ is the theme 

at the heart of our collective worships for this first half of term.  We started on Monday by 

exploring what we’d been thankful for during the summer - not least the beauty of this 

planet - and how we expressed those thanks. 

 

And there was much to be thankful for at Great St Mary’s last 

Sunday.  We were not only celebrating our patronal festival with 

uplifting worship as we remembered the life of Mary - Jesus’ mother - but, in scorching 

hot late-summer sun, corks were popped and a good number of us stayed on to enjoy a 

picnic lunch in the churchyard.  We were so thankful to be finally gathering together 

again as a congregation after the past 18 months of restrictions. 

 

Yes - all of us have been through some difficult times recently - and some of us still are 

going through them - but, whilst so much of this world is broken (our headlines and 

consciences continually remind us of that), there is also so much for which to be thankful. 

God bless, 

Fr Simon 
 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Year 1 
 Sabiha for amazing concentration and effort in 

Maths. 

Year 2 
 Millie for starting the new year with positivity and 

enthusiasm. 

Year 3 
 Zainab for coming back to school full of 

confidence. 

 

Year 4 
 Harry S for making adventurous word choices in 

his writing. 

Year 5 
 

 Taliya for being thoughtful towards others. 

 Sam for excellent presentation in his work. 

Year 6  
 

 Paige for being a good friend to a new 

class member.  



 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK   PE DAYS 

 
 
 

No Birthday’s This Week 

 

 

 

 

  Ruby Class –  Tuesday & Thursday 
 
Sapphire Class – Tuesday & Thursday 
 
Emerald Class –  Wednesday & Friday  
 
Diamond Class –  Monday & Wednesday 
 
Children should come to school dressed in their PE kit.   As the 
weather turns colder, please ensure that your child wears warm 
clothing i.e. navy blue PE joggers/zip-up hooded jacket and a 
weather-proof coat. 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance  - 96.9% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please contact school on the first day of any absence.  
This can be done by calling 01279 723 204, Option 
1 and then leaving a message on the absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, please also advise the 
school office to ensure a meal is ordered in time. 

  Afterschool Sports Clubs – the school will be 

running afterschool clubs on a Tuesday 

(Reception to Year 2) and Wednesday (Year 3 to 

6) from 3.30-4.30 pm starting next week.  The cost 

of the clubs is £2 per day.  Bookings can be made on 

School Gateway. 

 

 Bag 2 School – is on Monday 13th September. 

Please don’t forget to bring in donations of 

unwanted clothing, bags, shoes etc. in the bags 

provided.  More details on the flyer below. 

  

 Meet the Teacher  

Diamond Class – Monday 13th September 

Sapphire Class – Tuesday 14th September 

Emerald Class – Wednesday 15th September 

All meetings will be immediately after school.  

Children will be supervised by a member of staff. 

 
 Emerald Class Swimming – starts on Wednesday 

15th September.  Please ensure children come to 

school ‘swim ready’ under their PE kits as they also 

have PE.  

 

 Nasal Flu Immunisation Consent – please 

complete the form and return to school by Friday 

17th September.  This needs to be completed even 

if you are opting out. 

 
 Emerald Trip to Celtic Harmony is on Monday 

20th September.  Children should wear their 

uniforms with old trainers and bring a packed 

lunch.  Packed lunches have been ordered for 

parents who requested them.  The children will be 

leaving school at 9.10 am and returning by 3.40 

pm. 

 
 
 



NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Mild Chicken Curry with Rice 

(Red) 

 Vegetarian ‘Meat’ Balls with Rice 

(Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Beef Lasagne (Red) 

 Quorn Pattie in a Bun (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Wednesday  Roast Chicken (Red) 

 Pasta Bake (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Thursday  Pork Sausages with Potato 

Wedges (Red) 

 Sweet Potato Slice (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Friday  Battered Fish Fillet (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

 

  

Date Event 

13/09/21 Bag 2 School 

13/09/21 Diamond  - Meet the Teacher @ 3.30 

14/09/21 Sapphire – Meet the Teacher @ 3.30 

15/09/21 Emerald Class swimming starts 

15/09/21 Emerald – Meet the Teacher @ 3.30 

20/09/21 Emerald trip to Celtic Harmony 

08/10/21 Year 6 – School Nurse Visit 

11/10/21 Individual/Sibling Photos 

20/10/21 Nasal Flu Vaccine – Rec to Year 6 

22/10/21 Inset 2 

25/10/21 -
29/10/21 

Half Term 

15/12/21 Emerald Class Swimming – Last Lesson 

21/12/21 Last Day of Term 

05/01/22 Inset 3 

06/01/22 First Day Back 

14/02/22 – 
18/02/22 

Half Term 

31/03/22 Last Day of Term 

01/04/22 Inset 4 

19/04/22 First Day Back 

30/05/22 – 
03/06/22 

Half Term 

06/06/22 Inset 5 

20/07/22 Last Day of Term 

21/07/22 Occasional Day 

22/07/21 Jubilee Bank Holiday in lieu 
 

 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk
http://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Apple and Bees Day at the Gardens of Easton 

Lodge 

Sunday 19th September 

Apple juicing and apple craft, the chance to watch 

bees and find the Queen and a trail for children, 

as well as the treehouse to explore and the latest 

addition to the Gardens, an elephant statue to 

remind us of the Countess of Warwick's love of 

exotic animals.  

Plant, produce and craft stalls. Bishop's Stortford 

Ukelele Society will be playing fun songs and our 

volunteers will be serving tasty 

bacon/cheese/hummus rolls and homemade 

cakes.  

Gates open at 11.00. Adult entry £5.50 - children 

under 16 free.  

More information and advance tickets 

on www.eastonlodge.co.uk 

 

http://www.eastonlodge.co.uk/

